Minute VQEG Stockholm Wednesday.

The minutes for Tuesday have been agreed.

Registration limits, review of the levels currently in the testplan:

The peak level, black level, horizontal and vertical shift are kept, with the same values. They can be changed if evidence to support a change are sent to the reflector within a month. 

The values for maximum horizontal and vertical cropping are to be decided and added after the break. Separate group will write a text covering what is allowed and not allowed in the PVSs. 

Measurement are made in the first and last seconds. It excludes portions of the HRC that contain abnormal distortions. Peak video level is the average of the top 5% pixels in the allowed 2 seconds, and is allowed to vary +/- 10%. Black level is the average of the bottom 5% pixels in the allowed 2 seconds (excluding cropped section), and is allowed to vary +/- 10%. Horizontal and vertical shift can be of +/- 1 pixel. Horizontal and vertical cropping is allowed for 12 pixels in VGA, 6 in CIF and 3 for QCIF, for each side. Rotation and rescaling is not allowed. Spatial jitter (variable spatial shift) is not allowed.

Test schedule:

The design goal of the proposed test procedure is to avoid that anyone has an unfair advantage. 

Action Item : Quan and Phil will maintain the list of HRC that can be created and by whom.

Agreement was reached to allow proponents to send their encrypted source code along with the executable.

This is to allow later bug fixing, according to procedure to be defined and approved prior to submission. 

It was discussed at the meeting to have a minimum entry fee for the proponants.

Action Item : DH will turn the step by step (Sectiopn 5.3) into a schedule, and send it for approval. In particular, a deadline should be set after the SRC are received by the proponents and submiting the model.

Agreement was reached to have a 3 months deadline to submit their model after acknowledgement on the reflector, by all the proponents, of reception of the SRCs. 

Agreement was reached on all the points of the test procedure (paragraph 5.3 in the testplan).

There was a discussion on aggregation of model results. A point was made that the current language is how it was done in the speech quality tests. Concerns were raised regarding changing subjective data in any form. Margaret Pinson presented her aggregation proposal. The need for a global aggregation was discussed to make a recommendation that one or more models faired better across all conditions tested. A vote was taken to make a decision on whether to include multiple methods of analysis into the test plan. 7 voted for and 7 against. A second vote was taken. 7 voted for 7 voted against again.
All parties agreed  to include section 5.3 (Test Procedure) in the test plan.

Display specification was discussed. A comment was made that based on a cursory web search, typical dot pitch for 17 inch desktop LCD monitors were 0.264mm and for PDAs were 0.24mm. No data could be found for mobile phones. Responses regarding LCD monitors in use by VQEG participants were reviewed. A comment was made that there seems to be no negative responses from subjects regarding watching small video sizes using large monitors. Difference between black to white response time and gray to gray response time.
